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TITLE: CIB 99-12 Eligibility of Sudan for Products and Services

May 12, 1999

MEMORANDUM FOR CONTRACTING OFFICERS AND NEGOTIATORS

TO: Distribution List FAC

FROM: M/OP, Rodney W. Johnson, Director

SUBJECT: Eligibility of Sudan for Products and Services

CONTRACT INFORMATION BULLETIN 99 - 12

The purpose of this Contract Information Bulletin (CIB) is to inform you 
that Sudan is not an eligible source for procurement. 

Pursuant to Executive Order 13067, dated November 3, 1997, the President 
has deemed the Government of Sudan as a threat to national security and 
foreign policy of the United States.  As such, the Department of Treasury 
added sanction regulation (31 U.S.C. 538) covering Sudan that prohibited 
transactions of goods and services from Sudan and exportation of goods, 
technology, or services to Sudan.  Further, FAC 97-05 revised FAR 25.701 
"Restrictions" and the clause 52.225-11 "Restrictions on Certain Foreign 
Purchases" to list Sudan as a prohibited source.

Based on the above, Sudan is an ineligible source for any USAID-financed 
transactions in accordance with the policy on Foreign Assets Control in ADS 
313.5.1.  M/OP/P will request the Assistant Administrator of the Bureau for 
Policy and Program Coordination AA/PPC to include Sudan to the list of 
foreign policy restricted countries under the USAID Geographical Code Book.

Please direct any inquiries concerning the eligibility of Sudan to M/OP/P.


